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The 9/11 Commission hit the nail on the head when it said that driver’s licenses are breeder documents for other 

types of identification, and that if we do not have the document from which other forms of identification flow be 

absolutely secure and state who the person really is, then we will have more and more IDs being used for 

criminal and terrorist purposes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I go back to a commission headed by Father Theodore Hesburgh, the former president of Notre Dame 

University, who by his own admission is no conservative. He was named head of a blue ribbon commission by 

President Carter in 1979. The commission reported in 1981 to President Reagan, and Father Hesburgh stated 

that we must secure the border first, otherwise no immigration reform proposal will be successful. The 

commission came out against any form of amnesty until the border was secured because amnesty would only 

encourage more illegal immigrants to cross the border. 

 

 

 

 

        The second thing we need to do is increase the fines so that they actually act as a deterrent. The current fine 

is $250 per illegal immigrant worker per day. The House passed bill increases that to $5,000. A $250 fine is part 

of the cost of doing business. If somebody gets busted hiring 500 illegal immigrant workers under the House-

passed bill, that’s a $25-million fine. That would make front-page news everywhere in the country, and would 

start acting as a deterrent. We wouldn’t get people to stop at red lights if the fine was $2 and no points 

 

 

 

       There is no question in my mind that the people who are benefiting from cheap labor want to have that 

continue, and they will stop at nothing to make sure there is not an effective law that enforces the employer 

sanctions that were a part of Simpson-Mazzoli and flushes the fake IDs out of the system. 

      I think the thing Congress has to do next is to pass the Social Security verification system that was contained 

in HR 4437. That would provide a secure database where someone’s Social Security number and name could be 

verified. That would mean that employers would be out of the business of trying to figure out if an applicant for 

a job was presenting a fake Social Security number or a fake ID. 

 


